

February Meeting Highlights


Twenty-eight Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the February 8th luncheon meeting.  Mary Ann Bucci introduced her guest David Fleming, President of the Pittsburgh Traffic Club.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issues: 

· “Operation Clean Sweep” continues with positive results.  Joint teams made up of personnel from the Coast Guard and the Army Corps of Engineers continue to conduct inspections of various fleets within the Pittsburgh zone.  This project is a proactive approach to barge breakaway issues.  The main focus of these inspections is compliance with the companies Fleet Operations Guide.  
· Physical ability standards utilized in crew licensing are currently being reviewed.  This review was initiated after a casualty that occurred several years ago.  CDR Briggs stated that anyone experiencing this challenge during the renewal process should contact his office.  A performance test can be completed and efforts will be made to aid in obtaining license renewal.  
· The fingerprinting process utilized in licensing requirements has become digital through “Live Scan” equipment.  In an effort to continue offering fingerprinting services at the local office, a request for the “Live Scan” equipment has been made.  
· Coast Guard representatives recently attending a seminar on methamphetamine (Crystal Meth). It is an extremely addictive stimulant. Its effects are similar to those of cocaine but longer lasting. Crystal Meth can cause erratic, violent behavior among its users. This is currently not prevalent in the Pittsburgh area but caution and awareness of the drug potential is important.
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  In 2005, the District experienced one towboat accident each month at various locks & dams.  Since December, the number of navigation accidents has alarmingly increased (7 towboat accidents).  Members were asked to urge pilots and deckhands to use extreme caution when entering or leaving the locks to reduce potential for a major accident that would result in a lock or river closure.  Rich did confirm that due to the decrease in the O&M allotment on the President’s budget the maintenance schedule could be affected. 
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   James McCarville reported:

· The invitations for the Port of Pittsburgh brunch for March 16, 2006, the morning of the Traffic Club dinner will be mailed shortly.

· The Port has introduced a new web site design.  All members are requested to review their contact information and provide any updates that are necessary. This information is used to respond to lead inquiries.

· The Army Corp of Engineers preliminary Waterborne Commerce report shows tonnage handled in 2004 at terminals in the PA Port of Pittsburgh dropped by 1.5% to $41 million tons that also drops Pittsburgh ranking to 19th in the nation and second on the inland waterways.  However, the lock performance monitoring system reports, which is less accurate but much more timely, indicates that we had a 12.5% increase in 2005 for tonnage locked through our 17 locks.   

· The President’s budget has been released and provides the following:



Lower Mon Project
$62.8M  (Corp Capability $62.8M)



Emsworth Emergency Repair $17M  (Corp capability now $25M)



Emsworth/Dashields/Montgomery Study has no $ allotted




(Corp Capability is $3M)



SmartLock Project also has no $ allotted




(Corp Capability is $3M)
The message that we need to take to Congress is to hold the money on the Lower Mon, increase the emergency work on Emsworth Dam AND KEEP THE MOMENTUM GOING ON THE EDM STUDY. 

The EDM study, if funded, will make us quickly address the need for 1200 foot locks versus 600 foot locks. Anyone who can help us identify potential cargo growth is encouraged to contact the port office.

Also note that the ASA Woodley, after he experienced SmartLock here has recommended that it be added to the Upper Miss project. While we support improvements to the Upper Miss, the reason we developed the technology was to improve the efficiency of the Ohio. Senators Specter and Santorum are considering an addition to the WRDA bill to authorize the USACE Pittsburgh to enter into a cost sharing arrangement with local entities to develop new technologies. We are asking for a $3 million dollar appropriation for this item as well as the WRDA authorization.
Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported that no additional bridge pier will be placed at the Turnpike crossing above Lock 2 (HWY 43).  He also encouraged members to read the Navigation Notices for the Emsworth/Dashields/Montgomery closures.  These navigation notices include procedures that are to be utilized during this scheduled maintenance.  A 24-hour radio watch must be maintained to insure timely lockage.  The self-help program is in effect and crews should be notified of their responsibilities.  If all companies follow the outlined procedures, delays times may be minimized.

Legislative Committee Report

This information was covered under the Port of Pittsburgh Commission report.  However, Mark Devinney did notify the membership that the annual Washington DC trip is scheduled for March 1-3, 2006.  Anyone interested in making this trip should contact Cheryll directly.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark thanked the membership for their participation.
March Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for March 8th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, March 2nd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
March 8, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Fresh Fruit Salad with Honey Cream

Chicken Stir Fry w/Asian-Style Vegetables over Steamed White Rice

Rolls and Beverage


Lemon Meringue Pie
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, March 2nd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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